KCPC Updates to KPC for meeting 13/3/24

Kingston Community Pavilion Committee (KCPC) is a sub-committee that runs the Pavilion. Itis
made up of members of the Kingston community and takes care of running the building and
handling bookings.

KCPC is continuing to focus on looking for ways to reduce running costs and increase income
and has had some positive discussions with potential new users but it remains committed to
ensuring the building is used by the community, especially the older generation who are the
main users at the moment.

The KCPC Chair currently is speaking to all users of the building to ensure they understand how
to use the heating system to maximise energy efficiency and to confirm donation arrangements.
This has resulted in positive results so far and KCPC will update KPC on what is achieved when
the exercise has been completed.

There are plans to do Summer Sports and Social get togethers in the Pavilion and St Pancras
Green on Saturdays through the summer and volunteers are being sought to run sports
activities including cricket, tag rugby, stoolball boule etc. and it is hoped that this might
kickstart the re-establishment of some more sports on the green.

The first Saturday get together could be an opportunity to launch the new sports equipment on
the green as the equipment was completed in the late Autumn so spring is a good time to get
people using it. Proposed date 20™ April.

The KCPC Chair has also initiated clarification of the Pavilion Committee’s Terms of Reference
with regards to spending arrangements and has confirmed with the KPC Clerk this will be a
future KPC agenda item.

The KPC Clerk has clarified that arranging maintenance, dealing with contractors and getting
quotes will now all be undertaken by the KPC Clerk.



